Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors Minutes
Sunday, September 16, 2001
Page 10 of 2
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors Minutes
Sunday, May 18, 2003
Page 2 of 2

[image: image1.png]Southland

Farmers’ Market




Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
M I N U T E S

Wednesday, August 6, 2003
3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Ken Edwards Center
Santa Monica, California

	Members Present:
Laura Avery, David Avila, Mary Hillebrecht, Patty Kosmo, Tim Monahan, Phil McGrath, Dennis Peitso, Bob Polito, Jeanne Stehly, Alex Weiser

	Members Excused:
Scott Beylik, Harry Brown-Hiegel, Cynthia Ojeda, Peter Schaner, Polly Ward

	Members Absent:
Tom Archibald, Vince Bernard, James Birch

	Also Present:
Howell Tumlin, Stacy Brown, Anne Epstein, Dave Eakin, Barbara Spencer, Herb Stoltz


Item 1.
Call To Order

Laura Avery called the regular meeting of the Southland Farmers’ Market Association Board of Directors to order at 3:00 p.m. in the Ken Edwards Center, 1527 4th Street, Santa Monica, California.

Item 2.
Roll Call

Introductions and roll call proceeded.

Item 3.
Approval of Agenda

The agenda was approved as submitted.  A MOTION was MADE, SECONDED and CARRIED to APPROVE the agenda.

Action:
Agenda was approved.

Item 4.
Approval of Minutes Regular Board Meeting

The May 16, 2003 minutes were carried over to a future meeting when more members of the Board could be present.

Item 5.
Executive Director’s Report

Howell Tumlin explained that this was a special meeting of the Board of Directors.  It was planned to allow growers at Wednesday farmers’ markets to participate in the meeting. The growers of the Santa Monica farmers’ market were provided with notices of the meeting for the prior three weeks.  The agenda for the day is limited to four discussion items that the Board felt would be of particular interest to the growers. 

Howell also announced that 2003 marks Southland’s 20th Anniversary.  Cake and coffee were served to all participants at the meeting in celebration.   

Item 6.
Special Discussion Items

a. Proposal to Increase the State Enforcement Fee from $.60 to $1.00.  Howell explained that the Certified Farmers’ Market Advisory Committee has proposed to increase the State Fee to markets from $.60 to $1.00 per stall per market effective January 2005.  The CFMAC feels that it is necessary to increase the fee in order to fund the State enforcement program.  There is no indication that the increase in the fee will result in any increase in enforcement activities.  The Board decided to request that the State prepare a report that would propose an effective enforcement program and outline the cost of this program. 

b. Southland Enforcement Program Update.  Howell reported that we have had little success in recruiting candidates for the Market Integrity Position.  He asked the Board to assist in publicizing the position and help to recruit a suitable addition to the staff.

c. Buy California Campaign Grants.  Howell reviewed the ten grants that Southland has awarded to Los Angeles County certified farmers’ markets.  These grants will fund promotional and marketing programs to benefit the sales of specialty crop growers.  The result of these grants will be more than $280,000 in promotions of certified farmers’ markets this year in Los Angeles.  Howell also reported that Southland was collaborating with the UCLA Public Health Department on a grant proposal to develop a market at a high school in East Los Angeles.

d. EBT Introduction to Santa Monica.  Laura led a discussion of the introduction of electronic food stamps to the Santa Monica markets.  The markets will receive a card reader and will issue script to food stamp recipients for use in the markets.  This system is now being introduced throughout LA County. 

Item 7.
Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
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